
From: Karen Bandhauer [mailto:kbandhauer@recyclingpartnership.org]  

Sent: Thursday, June 02, 2016 11:40 AM 
To: Hageman, Kris (CI-StPaul); Biales, Ellen (CI-StPaul) 

Cc: Cody Marshall; Justin Gast; Keefe Harrison 
Subject: 2016 Cart Grant RFP Notification 

 
Kris: 
 
On behalf of The Recycling Partnership members and staff, congratulations on being selected as a 2016 
grant recipient.  The City of St. Paul joins a distinguished list of partner cities that have successfully 
switched to recycling carts and dramatically improved their program’s performance and efficiency.  At 
The Recycling Partnership, we say it takes a team to deliver tons; the close partnerships with our 
grantees are a great example of that mantra.  We couldn’t be more excited to work with you over the 
next 12-15 months. 
 
By mid-June you will receive a draft contract for review and signature.  We will also set up a time for a 
few of our staff to visit you in person and work on fine tuning the timeline and milestones for the 
project. 
 
We will be in touch soon, but please feel free to reach out if you have any questions in the meantime. 
 
Thank you and congratulations!  
 
Karen (and the rest of the Recycling Partnership team)       
 
 
Karen Bandhauer   |    P ROJE C T  D I RE C T O R  

THE REC YC LING PA RTNE RSHIP  

OFFICE: FORT COLLINS, CO   PHONE: 970.682.1662   MOBILE: 970.672.7660 
 

S I T E   |   T W I T T E R   |   L I N K E D I N   |   F A C E B O O K   |   I N S T A G R A M  

Is recycling hungry for BOLD ACTION? See what we are up to in our 2015 Annual Report  
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